## Town of Shelby Planning Board Minutes

July 5, 2017

Kirk Myhill, Chairperson Brad Pask Jerry Velesko Gary Watts, Excused Teresa Wilkins, Excused Larry Hill

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Kirk Myhill. Minutes from the June 6, 2017 planning board meeting were read. Larry Hill moved to approve minutes with corrections, seconded by Jerry Velesko, motion passed.

## Old Business:

Junkyard regulation discussion will be carried over to the next meeting.

## New Business:

Glen Stewert Special Use Permit for construction of a pond at 5056 Townline Rd., Medina. Kirk Myhill moved to grant special use permit to build a pond, seconded by Larry Hill. A roll call vote was taken with unanimous approval by all board members present.

The site plan review application for a new business called Cusimano's Pizzeria at 4215 South Gravel Rd. was cancelled due to moving location to old K&K Building located in the Village of Medina.

Larry Hill moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jerry Velesko, motion passed.

Next meeting is August 1, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,

Brad Pask Secretary

Dave Mihar addressed the Planning Board to mention about is dissuppoint to Local Law #3